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MINUTES 

 
State Board of Examiners of Environmental Professionals 

 
Regular Meeting – April 8, 2021 

 
A. Call to Order and Sign-In 

 
A regular meeting of the State Board of Examiners of Environmental Professionals (“the 
Board”) was called to order on Thursday, April 8, 2021 at 9:35 via a Zoom conference 
call, by Chair Kenneth Collette. Board members J. Adams, K. Meloy, D. Wolfram, M. 
Gamache, J. Loureiro, A. Phillips-Griggs and R. Good were present via Zoom. Board 
Administrator Liz McAuliffe, Jacques Gilbert, and Selena Thornhill-Moody of DEEP, and 
Nelson Walter representing EPOC were also present on the Zoom call for the meeting. 
This meeting is being held via Zoom due to the Covid-19 pandemic and the Governor’s 
Executive Orders prohibiting the physical gathering of persons.  
 

B. Reading and Approval of the Minutes 
 

The draft minutes of the Regular Board meeting of March 11, 2021 were read and 
approved with minor corrections; motion by J. Loureiro, seconded by K. Meloy, passed 
unanimously with A. Phillips-Griggs and R. Good abstaining.  
 

C. Public Participation 
 
Mr. Walter reported that Mike Cote has retired and will no longer be the EPOC liaison 
with the Board. Chair Collette expressed his thanks to Mr. Cote for his years of reporting 
on the Board’s work and wished him well in retirement.  
 

D. Unfinished Business and General Orders  
 
Update on complaint #17-102  
 
Chair Collette reported that the Consent Order was sent to the Commissioner’s Office for 
signature. . 
 
Update on comings and goings from the Board 
 
Liz McAuliffe reported that a press release had been issued indicating the vacancies on 
the Board and those interested should apply through the State’s designated web page.   
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E. New Business 

 
Course Approvals 
 
Course approval request from American Ground Water Trust for the approval of a 
webinar titled “New York PFAS Webinar” for 5.5 CECs. On a motion by K. Meloy, 
seconded by A. Phillips-Griggs, the request was approved unanimously for 5.0 CECs.  
 
Course approval request from EBC for the approval of a webinar titled “PCB Remediation 
Case Studies and Innovative Approaches” for 2.5 CECs. On a motion by K. Meloy, seconded 
by J. Loureiro, the request was approved unanimously for 2.5 CECs.  
 
Course approval request from LSPA for the approval of a webinar titled “Fundamentals 
of Environmental Sequence Stratigraphy (ESS) for CSMs and Remedial Strategies” for 
2.0 CECs. On a motion by K. Meloy, seconded by J. Loureiro, the request was denied by a 
unanimous vote.  
 
Course approval request from LSPA for the approval of a webinar titled “Method 3 Risk 
Characterization - An Introduction for LSPs” for 4.0 CECs. On a motion by K. Meloy, 
seconded by A. Phillips-Griggs, the request was approved unanimously for 4.0 CECs..  
 
Additional Information 
 
Next meeting is May 13, 2021 at 9:30AM. 

 
F. Adjournment 

 
On a motion by J. Adams, seconded by R. Good, passed unanimously, Chair Colette 
declared the meeting adjourned at 10:00 AM. 
 
Minutes were approved on May 13, 2021. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
John E. Adams 
Board Secretary 


